MONTHLY BULLETIN

Volume 29

OCTOBER, 1965

No. 2

Releaguing Recommendations Approved by CIF Council

League alignments for the 1966-67 school year as recommended by the Releaguing Committee were approved by the CIF Council at its meeting on Sept. 25 at Sierra High in Whittier.

Two new leagues have been established, one each in Orange and Santa Barbara counties, while several schools now under construction have been given league affiliation, according to Robert D. Ashton, chairman of the Releaguing Committee.

The Council gave its approval to the following league arrangements for next year:

CITRUS BELT AREA—Add Wilson High and Workman High of La Puente to the Hacienda League and Brown Military Academy replaces Rim of the World in the Arrowhead League.

SOUTHEAST SAN GABRIEL VALLEY—Add El Rancho to the Pacific League and La Mirada to the San Gabriel Valley League.

DESERT VALLEY AREA — Add Hemet to the Desert-Valley League and Rim of the World to the De Anza League.

NORTHERN AREA — Leagues in the Northern Area will be as follows:

CHANNEL LEAGUE — Buena, Camarillo, Hueneme, Oxnard, Santa Barbara, Simi, Thousand Oaks, Ventura.

TRI-VALLEY LEAGUE — Bishop Garcia, Carpinteria, Moorpark, Nordhoff, Oxnard #6, Oxnard #7, Santa Ynez, Villanova Prep.

Arroyo Grande, Atascadero, Mission, Morro Bay, Paso Robles, San Luis Obispo.

SAN LUIS OBISPO (Minor) — Coast Union, Cuyama Valley, Maricopa, Shandon, Templeton.

SANTA BARBARA COUNTY — Cabrillo (Lompoc), Lompoc, Righetti, San Marcos, Dos Pueblos, Santa Maria.

FRONTIER LEAGUE — Agoura, Fillmore, Hart, Rio Mesa, Santa Clara, and Santa Paula. (Continued on page Two)

Play-Off Calendar for 1966-67

FOOTBALL — 1966
"AAAA" & "AAA"......Nov. 25, Dec. 2, 9,

16

All other divisions......Nov. 25, Dec. 2, 9

CROSS COUNTRY — 1966

WRESTLING — 1967
Prelims — Feb. 18
Finals — Feb. 25

SWIMMING — 1967 Swim Relays

Free Lance Meet April 21
Prelims April 29
Finals May 6

 GYMNASTICS
 — 1967

 Finals
 — May 5

 Prelims
 — May 12

June 2

GOLF — 1967 Team Tournament.......May 22 Individual Tournament...June 5

TENNIS — 1967 B & C Tournament.......April 29, May

Individual Tournament...June 3

Team Play-offs
Large School.....May 23, 26, 31,
June 5

Small School.....May 23, 26, 31, June 2

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

OCTOBER

27 Makeup meeting, So. Calif. Football Officials Assn., Los Angeles Unit, Foshay Junior High 7:30 p.m.

NOVEMBER

3 So. Calif. Football Officials Banquet, Rodger Young Auditorium

CIF Council Approves Grid Play-Off Groups

League assignments for the 1965 CIF football play-offs have been approved by the CIF Council and include assignments for each of the 38 leagues in the CIF which participate in tackle football.

Following are the play-off groups: "AAAA" — Moore, Citrus Belt, Sunset, Bay, Coast, Pacific, Foothill, Channel, San Gabriel Valley, Catholic, Angelus, Santa Fe.

"AAA" — Sky, Crestview, Freeway, Sierra, Irvine, Montview, Suburban, San Antonio, Golden, Rio Hondo, San Luis Obispo, Camino Real.

"AA" — Ivy, Frontier, Pioneer, Imperial, Orange.

"A" — San Luis Minor, De Anza, Desert Valley, Inland, Tri-Valley.

Small Schools — Hacienda, Olympic, Arrowhead, Desert-Inyo, Mountain Desert, Needles (free lance), Morro Bay (free lance).

Free lance schools Needles and Morro Bay have been informed that they must not lose more than two of seven specified games in order to qualify for entrance into the Small Schools division.

Along with the league assignments the Council also approved a number of regulations which will govern the 1965 play-offs:

1. No more than two teams from any one league will be permitted to

enter the play-offs.

2. If a league finishes in a threeway tie the league will name the two representatives and the third team will not be considered for entry into the play-offs under any circumstances.

3. If there are still openings in the brackets after all champions and cochampions have been placed into the play-offs a committee (to be appointed by the Executive Committee) will meet to determine which second place teams will be invited to participate.

4. If there are more champions and co-champions than there are openings in a particular bracket the play-off committee will determine which leagues will be permitted two entries.

5. The play-off pairings for the first round will be announced by the Commissioner as soon as a majority of the league championships have been determined.

California Interscholastic Federation, Southern Section 11011 Artesia Blvd. Artesia, Calif. 90701 (213) 860-2414

Officers
Roger C. Weeks, Principal, Sierra HS,
President
Winston Nelson, Superintendent, Po-

Winston Nelson, Superintendent, 10 mona Unified School District, Treasurer

Kenneth Fagans, Commissioner of Athletics
Executive Committee

Robert D. Ashton, Administrator, Secondary Personnel Norwalk-La Mirada School District Arthur North, Asst. Supt., Azusa U.S.D.

Keith Gunn, Principal, Victor Valley

Winston Nelson, Supt., Pomona HS Dist.

Richard Spaulding, Principal, Buena Park HS Charles Ronin, V.P., Redlands HS Harry L. Bigger, Principal, Fillmore

HS Claud Hardesty, Principal, Santa Barbara HS

Marion Hays, V.P., Harvard School Clair Franklin, Principal, Trona HS Steve Miletich, V.P., Beverly Hills HS

Commissioner's Corner

Off-Season Practice Problems

By J. Kenneth Fagans

Problems of off-season practice in many individual sports, particularly regarding the coach-boy relationship in tennis, swimming and wrestling, are causing concern not only in California but in states throughout the nation.

In the CIF, SS, regulations provide that a high school may not conduct organized team practice in a given sport before a particular date.

We wonder if this rule is being violated when boys practice or compete with an AAU team or commercial swim school team under the direction of their high school coach prior to the official opening date of practice.

Our section has been liberal thus far regarding out-of-season practice and has not legislated against boys practicing and coaches handling swim teams representing AAU clubs or commercial swim schools.

We have not denied a tennis coach from coaching boys from his own school at the local tennis club; or the golf coach from coaching at the near-by country club; or the wrestling coach for handling wrestling at the YMCA or AAU club.

It is interesting to read, however, the very strict interpretation of the state of Wisconsin, long a recognized leader among state high school athletic

associations, as it pertains to this very question.

The following was taken from the minutes of a Wisconsin Board of Control meeting last year:

"Concerning such problems as community club swimming and commercial schools of tennis, (both involving Wisconsin Interscholastic Athletic Assn. athletes), it was indicated it would be difficult and inadvisable to attempt to restrict boys from taking part in such programs even during the school year provided such participation was on an individual basis without school tie-in.

"The Board, however, did emphasize the fact that a school which permits both its coach and boys in a given sport to participate simultaneously in such a program (even though it was outside of school) can be construed to be promoting practice out-of-season. The Director was instructed to indicate to any involved parties that the coachboy relationship during the school year cannot be permitted except in the designated season for the sport."

Perhaps here in California, if the existing situation continue to cause the problems which currently face administrators of the interscholastic athletic program, it will become necessary to differentiate between team practice and the teaching of individual techniques for the purpose of interpreting rules of off-season practice.

It is a matter that should make for interesting discussion on the league level even before it is formally brought to the attention of the Executive Committee or Council.

Why Every Boy Should Wrestle

- Wrestling is the most developmental of all interscholastic sports.
- 2. The individual character of wrestling makes victory or defeat a personal responsibility.
- 3. Wrestling is a contact sport that tests strength and endurance, condition and headwork, developing self-reliance, perserverance and mental alertness.
- Wrestling is a safe sport. The interscholastic rules provide that every hold or move which might endanger the life or injure a participant is absolutely prohibited and penalized.
- 5. Contestants are matched according to weight, enabling boys of a size to compete in their own class.
- 6. Wrestling is a natural test of strength, endurance and skill. It is

RELEAGUING

(Continued from Page One) No change in the Condor League.

ORANGE COUNTY—The leagues in Orange County will be as follows;

- GARDEN GROVE LEAGUE
 Bolsa Grande, Garden Grove, L
 Quinta, Pacifica, Rancho Alam
 tos, Santiago.
- ORANGE LEAGUE—El Modena Fullerton #7, Katella (Anaheim) Tustin #3, Valencia #2.
- CRESTVIEW LEAGUE Brea-O. linda, Foothill, Kennedy (Buena Park), Loara, Orange, Tustin, Valencia, Villa Park.
- IRVINE LEAGUE Corona del Mar, Costa Mesa, Estancia (New port), Fountain Valley, Hunting ton Beach, Laguna Beach, New port Harbor, San Clemente.
- FREEWAY LEAGUE Buena Park, Fullerton, La Habra, Lowell, Magnolia, Savanna, Sunny Hills, Troy.

No change in the Sunset League.

Members of the Releaguing Committee suggested no change at the time in the Desert Area, Bay Area, at the private schools leagues.

The releaguing committee is made up of the following members: Rober Ashton, Administrator, secondary personnel, Norwalk-La Mirada School District; Steve Miletich, Vice Principal, Beverly Hills HS; Jack Jine Principal, Pioneer HS; Jim Faul, Lincold Principal, Buena Park HS; Ham Bigger, Principal, Fillmore HS; Ken Gunn, Principal, Victory Valley HAlex Alexander, Principal, Indio HRev. Donald Montrose, Superinted dent, Catholic Schools.

- considered, with the possible ception of track, the most naturactivity in the sports program.
- 7. Wrestling has special appeal to cause there is a continual more ment, constant change of position and new combinations of holds every move.
- 8. The activity conditions the befor a variety of other sports helps develop coordination, speaceuracy, balance, keeping must trim and pliable.
- 9. It is a sport which provides physical exercise growing need.
 - -Adapted, National Federal of State High School Athle Assns.

MINUTES OF CIF, SS, EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING — SEPTEMBER 18, 1965

The first meeting of the CIF, SS, Executive Committee for the 1965-66 school year was called to order by Chairman Robert D. Ashton at 10:00 a.m. in the faculty lounge at Corona del Mar High School.

The following members were in attendance: Chairman Ashton, administrator, secondary personnel, Norwalk-La Mirada School District; Arthur North, assistant superintendent, Azusa USD; Keith Gunn, principal, Victor Valley HS; Winston Nelson, superintendent, Pomona HSD; Richard Spaulding, principal, Buena Park HS; Charles Ronin, vice principal, Redlands HS; Harry L. Bigger, principal, Fillmore HS; Claud Hardesty, principal, Santa Barbara HS; Marion Hays, vice principal, Harvard School; Clair Franklin, principal, Trona HS; Steve Miletich, vice principal, Beverly Hills HS: Roger C. Weeks, principal, Sierra HS; and Kenneth Fagans, commissioner of athletics.

Leon Meeks, principal of Corona del Mar HS, welcomed the group to his campus and introduced District Athletic Director Leo Arranaga and his school's AD Bob Hughes, who were present.

- 1. APPROVE MINUTES a. It was moved, seconded and carried to approve the minutes of the meeting of June 19, 1965, as published in the September Monthly Bulletin.
- b. It was moved, seconded and carried to approve the minutes of the special meeting of June 22, 1965, as published in the September Monthly Bulletin.
- c. It was moved, seconded and carried to approve the minutes of the special meeting of July 12, 1965, as published in the September Monthly Bulletin.
- 2. NATIONAL FEDERATION MEETING REPRESENTATIVES It was moved, seconded and carried to send Arthur North and Clair Franklin as representatives of the SS Council to the 1966 meeting of the National Federation of State High School Athletic Assns. at French Lick, Indiana, in June, 1966, with expenses paid.
- 3. REPORT ON NEW CIF, SS, OFFICE Commissioner Fagans reported that he had been informed by the contractor that the new CIF, SS, office on the campus of Gahr High School in Artesia would be ready for occupancy on September 30.

Arrangements are being made to

complete the move with as little disruption of CIF, SS, services as possible.

- 4. APPROVAL OF 1964-65 FINANCIAL REPORT AND 1965-66 BUDGET While approval of the 1964-65 financial report and 1965-66 budget was given at the June meeting of the Executive Committee, Treasurer Winston Nelson presented the final report of the last fiscal year and the revised budget for the current year. It was moved, seconded, and carried to approve the Treasurer's report.
- 5. 1965 FOOTBALL PLAY-OFF AND FINANCIAL REGULATIONS—It was moved by Claud Hardesty, seconded and carried that the following prices be established for the 1965 football play-offs:
- 1) Adult general admission for all 3-A and 4-A play-off games—\$2.00.
- 2) Adult general admission for all other groupings—\$1.50.
- 3) Advance sale student tickets for participating schools—50 cents.
- 4) Student tickets for non-participating schools—\$1.00 with proper student identification card.

The slight price increase is being adopted with the intention that additional income will permit the CIF, SS, to perform added services for member schools. Those of immediate concern are additional funds to leagues which must hire area commissioners to assign game officials and elimination of entry fees for CIF, SS, playoff activities.

It was moved by Steve Miletich, seconded and carried that the playoff and financial regulations be adopted as amended by the above action.

6. REQUEST FOR WAIVER OF THE 15-YEAR-OLD RULE — A request was received from the Royal Oak High School seeking permission for a boy not yet 15 years old to play on that school's football team during the 1965 season. CIF regulations prohibit a boy who is under 15 from playing on the school's number one or varsity team until he reaches his 15th birthday. It was pointed out, however, that this rule was written to govern schools which have students through the senior grade and that field unlimited exponent teams.

Royal Oak High School is a new, two-year school with ninth and tenth graders only and will play many of its games against similar schools which also do not have seniors.

It was moved by Mr. Miletich, seconded and carried that any school not having seniors be permitted to play boys under 15 years of age in football competition against other schools which likewise do not have seniors.

It was then moved by Roger Weeks, seconded and carried that this matter be brought to the attention of the State CIF Council. The Commissioner was instructed to communicate the CIF, SS, action to the State Executive Secretary for inclusion on the State's December agenda.

- 7. RELEAGUING REPORT Chairman Ashton reported that the Releaguing Committee would make its final recommendations to the Council on Saturday, September 25.
- 8. HERITAGE HIGH REQUEST FOR WAIVER OF THE RESIDENCE RULE A request was received from Heritage High in Anaheim asking for waiver of the transfer rule in the case of boys entering from out of state and living with members of the church throughout the area. The request noted that the school was planning to construct dormitories in the future to house boarding students.

It was moved by Keith Gunn, seconded and carried to deny the request of Heritage High.

- 9. APPLICATIONS FOR ASSO-CIATE MEMBERSHIP IN CIF, SS —It was moved, seconded and car-
- —It was moved, seconded and carried to recommend to the Council that the following schools be admitted to associate membership in the CIF, SS:
- a. East Junior High of Downey.
- b. South Junior High of Downey.c. Oxford Junior High of Anaheim.
- It was moved, seconded and carried to recommend to the Council that Maranatha High School of Temple City be admitted to regular member-

10. ELIGIBILITY CASES —

ship in the CIF, SS.

- a. Oxnard High—It was moved, seconded and carried to waive the residence rule in the case of Mike Hepburn to make him eligible at Oxnard High.
- b. A number of similar cases were brought to the Executive Committee for consideration for waiver of the residence rule. In each of the following cases the boys are transferring from one high school to another without a bona fide change of residence on the part of the parents. Each case was reviewed separately and in all cases the action was the same. It was moved, seconded and carried to deny the re-

quest for waiver of the residence rule in the cases of the following boys: Ralph Evans at Antelope Valley; David Poore at La Habra; James Johnson at Edgewood; Dwight Oatway at Rubidoux; Eddie and Ernest Holguin at El Rancho; Drew Schmidt at Ramona; Joseph Peterson, Charles Brown and Joe Parkinson of Burrough in Burbank; Dan Bryant at Arcadia; Carl Weathers at Long Beach Poly; and Michael Donahue at El Centro.

- c. San Marcos—No action was taken in the case of Donald Henthorn pending further investigation by the Commissioner.
- d. Palmdale—It was moved, seconded and carried to waive the previous semester rule in the case of Philip Cravens to make him eligible for interscholastic athletics.
- e. Yucaipa—It was moved, seconded, and carried to waive the residence rule in the case of Benny Buss to make him eligible for interscholastic athletics.
- f. San Gorgonio A request for waiver of the residence rule in the cases of six boys transferring from Aquinas to San Gorgonio High School was heard by the committee. It was moved, seconded and carried to deny the request for the waiver in the cases of Bill Grubbs, Ted Yarbrough, Michael Plamondon, Mike Palomo, Charles O'Donnell and John Jenkins. All had transferred without a change of residence on the part of parents.

With the completion of business Chairman Ashton, on behalf of the Executive Committee, thanked Corona del Mar Principal Meeks for making the outstanding facilities of his school available for this meeting.

There being no further business to come before the committee, the meeting was adjourned at 4:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

J. Kenneth Fagans Commissioner of Athletics

Football Officials Banquet To Be Held November 3

Banquet Chairman Ed Austin, vicepresident of the Southern California Football Officials Assn., announces that plans are well along for the association's annual banquet.

The event has been scheduled for Wednesday evening, November 3, at the Rodger Young Restaurant and Auditorium in Los Angeles.

Information on Basketball Officials Association

In order to officiate interscholastic or collegiate basketball games, it is necessary for an official to be an accredited member of the Southern California Basketball Officials Association. Persons interested in officiating basketball during the 1965-66 season should contact the association secretary as soon as possible.

For information pertaining to joining the Los Angeles Unit of the Basketball Officials Association you should contact:

Mr. Les Heilman 1945 Bay View Drive Hermosa Beach, California Phone: FRontier 2-2735

If you live in the San Gabriel Valley area and wish to join the Foothill Basketball Officials Association, you would contact:

Mr. Floyd Roenicke 1017 W. Service Avenue West Covina, California Phone: EDgewood 8-4446

MEMBERSHIP FEES—The initiation fee for new members is \$3.00, plus a \$4.00 annual fee, which includes rule books, case books and study material.

MEETINGS—An official joining the Los Angeles Unit must attend six required meetings, which are held on Monday nights at Foshay Junior High School, located at Exposition Blvd. & Western Ave. in Los Angeles. Foothill Association meeting are held on Monday nights at Northview High School in Covina.

PROBATIONARY PROGRAM -

All officials who are new to the association are placed on "probationary" status and are only eligible to work night preliminary games and afternoon B, C and JV games. Probationary officials are rated on their work by "Certified" officials who are required to watch these men work night preliminary games. The ratings are evaluated at the end of the season and an official who has proven that he is capable of working a varsity game is elevuated 1 ing and is then eligible for any assign-

Officiating fees-

Afternoon
doubleheader involving
varsity 2 men \$18 each

Added Sanctioned Events

Since the publication of the Member School Directory in which 1965.66 sanctioned events were printed, the following events have been approved by the CIF office.

Baseball — Apr. 4, 5, 6, Glendale Easter Tournament at Stengel Field

Basketball—Dec. 20, 21, 22, Palm dale HS "C" Basketball Tournament

Cross Country—Oct. 30, Mt. San Antonio College Invitational, sponsored by Baldwin Park High School

Swimming—Mar. 22, 26, La Puente Invitational at La Puente and Los Altos HS

Track—Mar 19, Corona "B" & "C"
Invitational Meet

Mar. 22, Pomona Valley Meet of Champions at Harvey-Mudd College, sponsored by Ganesha HS

Mar. 26, Baldwin Park Distance Carnival

Water Polo—Nov. 5, Oxnard "B"
Tournament

Afternoon

single varsity 2 men \$12 each Night

doubleheader involving varsity 2 men \$21 each Night

single varsity 2 men \$15 ead Probationary

any assignment 2 men \$6 each

ASSIGNMENTS — Officiating as signments for all CIF schools in Langeles County are made by the Southern Section office. Mr. Guy Wrinkle of the Los Angeles Cinschools assigns for his 50 high school. As an official gains experience, he then qualified to officiate junior college, college and university game which, of course, pay a much higher fee.

It is hoped that high school coache in sports other than basketball and faculty personnel who are interested in athletics will join the Officials Association. It is not necessary to have played the sport in order to become an official.

If you would like any additional formation, please contact the Commisioner or the assignment secretary the CIF, Southern Section, office.

MINUTES OF CIF, SS, COUNCIL MEETING — SEPTEMBER 25, 1965

The first regular meeting of the CIF, SS, Council was held on Saturday, September 25, 1965 at Sierra High School in Whittier. The meeting was called to order at 9:30 a.m. by Council President Roger Weeks, principal of Sierra High. Representatives of all 42 high school leagues were in attendance.

The following guests in attendance were introduced: Tex McKown, president, Southern California Interscholastic Football Coaches Assn.; Jim Blake, president, Southern California Interscholastic Basketball Coaches Assn.; Mark A. Genera, principal, Bassett HS; Ralph Neilson, controller, Trona District; Jack Jines, principal, Pioneer HS; Gene Kreyche, principal, El Rancho HS; Al Zamsky, representing the swimming coaches; Vic Sherrett, principal, Ganesha High.

1. APPROVE MINUTES—It was moved, seconded and carried to approve the minutes of the May 1, 1965 Council Meeting, as published in the May Monthly Bulletin.

It was moved, seconded and carried to approve the minutes of the Executive Committee meetings of June 19, June 22 and July 12, 1965 as published in the September Monthly Bulletin. The Council was informed prior to the approval of these minutes that by doing so it would also approve the recommendations of the Executive Committee regarding the St. John Bosco case as published.

It was moved, seconded and carried to approve the minutes of the Executive Committee meeting of September 18, 1965 as read by the Commissioner.

- 2. APPROVE PLAY-OFF CALEN-DAR—It was moved, seconded and carried to approve the play-off calendar for the 1966-67 school year as presented. The calendar is published on page one of this issue of this Monthly Bulletin.
- 3. NOMINATING COMMITTEE

 —President Weeks appointed the following men to the Nominating Committee and instructed the committee to make its report at the January Council meeting: Orange County representative—Sam Chicas, principal, Savanna High; Northern representative—Rev. Alexander Manville, principal, Bishop Garcia Diego High; Los Angeles County—Walter Newland, principal, Long Beach Poly High; and Desert representative—Glen Venard, principal, Boys Republic.

- 4. NEW BUILDING PROGRESS REPORT—Robert Ashton, chairman of the Executive Committee, reported to the Council that the new CIF, SS, office in Artesia would be ready for occupancy on September 30. Commissioner Fagans reported that the sale of the building on West Washington Blvd. would close escrow on September 29. He announced that the building had been sold for \$42,000.
- 5. FINANCIAL REPORT—Treasurer Winston Nelson presented to the Council his annual financial report showing 1964-65 expenditures and the budget for the 1965-66 school year. The Treasurer indicated that the financial reserve which has been built up over the past several years was being used to cover costs of the new CIF office building. He reported that even though our bank accounts were now down due to the new building our financial position was sound. It was moved by the Treasurer, seconded and carried to approve the financial report and budget for 1965-66 as presented.

6. FOOTBALL PRE-SEASON CONDITIONING PROGRAM — Leon Meeks, principal of Corona del Mar High School and chairman of the off-season practice committee which last year recommended the adoption of a pre-season football conditioning period, reported to the Council on early reaction to the 1965 program. Pre-season conditioning drills were permitted on the five weekdays prior to the opening of regular football practice.

Meeks reported that the Irvine League was unanimous in its support of the program. Walter Newland, representative of the Moore League, and Chet Shirk, representative of the Sunset League, each indicated that their leagues were in support of the program.

League representatives were instructed to discuss the pre-season football conditioning program within their leagues and be prepared to vote for or against retention of the program for next year at the January Council meeting.

7. FOOTBALL PLAY-OFF REC-OMMENDATIONS — Commissioner Fagans reported that he had met with the Board of Directors of the Southern California Football Coaches Assn. to explore ways to improve the football play-offs. As a result of these meetings it is recommended that the

groupings for the 1965 play-offs be established now along with the adoption of several play off regulations regarding selection of teams. It was moved, seconded and carried to approve the recommendations as presented by the Commissioner. The recommendations and play off groupings are found elsewhere in this bulletin

8. RELEAGUING RECOMMENDATIONS—Robert D. Ashton, chairman of the Releaguing Committee, presented his committee's releaguing recommendations for the 1966-67 school year to the Council. League or school representatives objecting to the committee's recommendations were given an opportunity to state their objections.

Claud Hardesty, representative of the Channel League, presented a statement from San Marcos High asking that it not be removed from the Channel League.

Northern Area releaguing representative Harry Bigger reported and explained his releaguing work in the Northern Area and recommended that the Council support his presentation.

Charles Brugh, representing the Imperial Valley League, went on record as again seeking releaguing for the schools in his league. The Imperial Valley League is a four-team league and has asked that schools be added to that league in an attempt to solve very difficult scheduling problems.

Suburban League representative Roger Weeks went on record as protesting the changing of that league from eight to seven teams.

It was moved by Alex Alexander, representative of the Desert-Valley League, and seconded that the committee's report as presented be adopted as the alignment of schools for 1966-67. The motion carried with only the Imperial Valley League voicing opposition. The final recommendations are found on page one of this bulletin.

- 9. ELECTION OF STATE CIF REPRESENTATIVE It was announced that the nominating committee had placed in nomination the names of Steve Miletich and Harry Bigger to be candidates for the vacant CIF, SS, position on the State CIF Council. There were no further nominations from the floor. In the ensuing election Mr. Miletich was elected.
- 10. STATE TRACK MEET PRO-POSAL—The State CIF Track and Field committee is recommending that beginning with the 1965 meet medals be awarded and points be counted for

six places instead of the present five.

It was moved, seconded and carried that the Southern Section representatives on the State Federated Council be directed to vote in favor of this proposal.

11. NEW SWIMMING EVENT—Geno Dezzutti, principal of Los Altos High and representative of the Montview League, reported on the addition of the Class B - 440 yard freestyle event to the CIF, SS, swim program. The Montview League has, for the past two years, experimented with this event. Mr. Dezzutti reported that his league's coaches and administrators were of the opinion that this event should be added to the program and that it had added approximately seven minutes to the time needed to conduct a dual meet.

It was moved, seconded and carried that the Class B - 440 yard freestyle event be added to the regular CIF, SS, swim program beginning with the 1966 season.

12. CONSIDER OPENING DATE FOR SWIMMING PRACTICE—It was moved by the Channel League representative and seconded that the opening date of swimming practice bechanged from February 1 to January

He indicated that it was the feeling of his league that an eight day period between the opening of practice and the first competition was too little and that an extra month's training would be of benefit to the program.

Representatives Meeks of the Irvine League, Weeks of the Suburban League and Alexander of the Desert Valley League spoke in opposition to the change indicating among other things that the Council had already on two occasions denied this request.

The motion was defeated by a vote of 10 yes, 21 no, and 11 abstentions.

13. MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION
—It was moved, seconded and carried that the Citrus Laboratory School be admitted to associate membership in the CIF, SS.

14. ELIGIBILITY CASES

a. El Rancho—Principal Gene Kreyche of El Rancho wrote to the Council to appeal the decision of the Executive Committee which had voted to deny a waiver of the residence rule in the cases of Eddie and Ernest Holguin who are living at the home of a brother. Upon hearing all correspondence and a statement from Mr. Kreyche it was moved by the San Luis Obispo League representative, seconded and carried that the Executive Committee's ruling be upheld. It was

the Council's interpretation that if the boys returned to their original high school they would retain their eligibility.

b. Claremont—A letter was received from the superintendent of the Claremont District appealing a decision made by the San Antonio League which ruled two boys, Jerry and Brian Shaw, ineligible for interscholastic athletics at Claremont High.

San Antonio League representative Clarence Krawczak informed the Council that the league had ruled the boys ineligible based on the fact that they were not convinced that a transfer from Pomona Catholic High School to Claremont High was compelled because of the parent's change of residence. The boys had previously attended Pomona Catholic while living in the Pomona High attendance area. The family moved into the Claremont attendance area but had moved only .3 mile further from Pomona Catholic than they had been previously.

Mrs. Shaw appeared before the Council to outline reasons for the change of residence.

Moore League representative Walter Newland indicated that it was his feeling that technically the boys were eligible because the parents had moved from one public high school attendance area to another.

It was moved by Mr. Krawczak, and seconded that the Council uphold the decision of the San Antonio League. The motion was defeated.

It was moved by Mr. Newland and seconded that because the family had moved from one high school attendance area to another that they be declared immediately eligible for interscholastic athletics at Claremont. The motion was carried by a vote of 28-4.

Council President Weeks announced that he would like to have a committee look into CIF residence and transfer rules for further study and interpretations. A committee will be appointed at a later date.

15. CAA REPORT — Rev. John Hughes, president of the Catholic Athletic Association, announced that his group was still studying possible solutions to the districting of parochial and Catholic schools for athletic eligibility purposes. He will make a more detailed report at a later date.

There being no further business to come before the Council, the meeting was adjourned at 12:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, J. Kenneth Fagans Commission of Athletics

GAMES WANTED

FOOTBALL

Barstow—Oct. 30, Nov. 6 B only
Las Vegas Valley—Oct. 29-30
St. John Bosco—Oct. 15-16, 22, 29
Brea—Oct. 15 B and C
Coachella—Oct. 14, 1966
Rowland—Oct. 14, 1966 V/JV/B/C
Palmdale—Oct. 14, 1966 V/B home
Bishop Amat—Sept. 30, Oct. 7, 1966
V/B home
Baldwin Park—Sept. 30, 1966

L. B. Millikan-Oct. 7, 1966

BASKETBALL

Royal Oak—Jan. 14 V/JV Big Bear—Dec. 9-10 h Cantwell—Dec. 10 Inglewood—Feb. 11 A/B/C/D/JV Bell-Jeff—Dec. 10, Jan. 7, 11, 18 25 JV or B, and Frosh; Dec. 14 17 Frosh only Upland-needs one team for tourn ament Dec. 7-10 Burroughs, Burbank-Jan. 4 B/C Burbank-scrimmage V/JV/B/Bre serve-Nov. 18 to 22 Santa Barbara-Jan. 8, 11, Feb. 5 8 A/B/JV home Palmdale-Nov. 22-27 scrimmage Servite-Jan. 11, V/JV/B, Dec. 7, 10, 14, 17 JV/B Pacifica-Dec. 3, 7, Jan. 5 Lutheran-Jan. 11, 18 Norwalk-Jan. 14 Holtville Tourney-Dec. 16-18 needs 2 teams.

CROSS COUNTRY

Rowland—Oct. 14, 1966 St. John Bosco—Any dates

BASEBALL

Royal Oak—Mar. 1, 4, 11
Bell-Jeff—Mar. 1, 2, 8, 15 V/JV
Servite—Feb. 25, Mar. 8, 18, 22
A/JV
Azusa—need Frosh games—any
dates (fielding two Frosh units
Buena Park—March 15, 18
Glendale Tourney—April 4-7

WRESTLING

needs 2 teams

Mira Costa—need 2 teams for De 30 tournament
Royal Oaks—any date before Jat
4
Dominguez—Feb. 1, 2, or 3

TRACK

Bell-Jeff-Mar. 2, April 6-13 St. Paul-Mar. 24

RUGBY

Harvard-any dates

GYMNASTICS

Rowland-any dates